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To: Commission to Improve Standards of Conduct 
 
From: Office of Information Practices 
 
Re:  Testimony for October 5, 2022 
 
Date: October 5, 2022 
 
The State Office of Information Practices (OIP) apologizes for this late testimony, but only 
learned of this hearing yesterday while we were engaged in our own public meeting and work on 
Senate Concurrent Resolution 192 regarding the treatment of deliberative and pre-decisional 
records as requested by both chambers of the Legislature.  The SCR 192 work has taken a 
substantial amount of OIP’s time, so unfortunately, we have not been following your 
Commission’s activities after OIP’s Director Cheryl Kakazu Park did a presentation for you on 
July 27, 2022. 
 
As Ms. Park stated, OIP’s laws do not set the standards of conduct that your Commission is 
charged with reviewing under HR 9.  The Uniform Information Practices Act (UIPA, Chapter 
92F, HRS) and the Sunshine Law (Part I of Chapter 92, HRS) instead set out procedures and 
standards allowing for public access to government records and public meetings.  Because they 
have many interrelated parts and must balance various considerations, proposed statutory 
amendments should be carefully reviewed by OIP as well as the many competing interest groups 
affected by them, which include state, county, and independent agencies and boards of varying 
sizes and staffing, as well as the general public.  
 
At your July 27 recorded hearing at 1:09:45, Ms. Park expressed some of OIP’s concerns 
regarding SB 3252, which would have established a new public interest waiver standard based 
on the federal Freedom of Information Act (FOIA) that would contradict and confuse the current 
public interest waiver of fees recognized by OIP under Hawaii’s UIPA.  The substance of SB 
3252 is now being considered by this Commission in your draft bill Relating to Public Records, 
so the same concerns apply here as well as the concerns previously expressed by OIP and many 
others in the extensive testimony to the Legislature on SB 3252.  (See OIP’s attached testimony 
on SB 3252, SD 2, HD 1.)  On the other hand, OIP appreciates the Commission’s support for a 
legislative appropriation of $185,000 for fiscal biennium 2023-2025 and two full-time equivalent  
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(2.0 FTE) permanent positions for OIP, which is contained in your draft bill.  Since SB 3252 was 
vetoed, OIP did not receive this much needed funding and positions and is still struggling to 
meet the growing demands for its services and assistance.  
 
As for this Commission’s draft bill Relating to Recordings of Public Meetings, OIP and others 
had expressed a number of concerns and suggested amendments in testimony on SB 3172, upon 
which the draft bill is based.  (See attached OIP testimony on SB 3172, SD 1, HD 1.)   
 
Governor David Ige’s veto messages for both bills (see attached veto messages) recognized some 
of the concerns raised, which this Commission’s draft bills have not addressed.  
 
OIP believes that much more work is needed on both draft bills and therefore opposes their 
inclusion in this Commission’s recommendations to the Legislature, although we would 
gratefully support a general statement for additional funding and positions for OIP.  Thank you 
for considering OIP’s belated testimony. 
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